EDZELL COMMUNITY HEALTH TRANSPORT

Minutes of AGM on 27th June 2017 at Edzell Health Centre

Present:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Sarah Turner, Janet Fowlie, John Clark, Eileen Haggart, Bob Harrison, Frances McGill, Christian Milne, David Pucci, Adrian Robinson,  Gladys Stewart, David Watson, Helen Wilson, Kay Robertson (VAA)
Apologies: Maureen McLean
Welcome 
Dr Jacobs welcomed everyone and thanked people for supporting ECHT.  
David Pucci and David Watson were introduced as new drivers.  Christian Milne was welcomed back as a driver after 2 years.

Dr Jacobs was sorry to report the death of Pat Coll, one of our drivers. A sympathy card was sent to his wife, Jean, on behalf of ECHT.

Co-ordinator’s Report
Sarah Turner reported that from 1st June 2016 to 31st May 2017, eighty two (82) journeys were organised for patients attending medical appointments with the majority of these being to Edzell Health Centre.  Numbers are significantly down on last year, 82 compared to 134 last year.

The breakdown was:
Edzell Health Centre

38
Stracathro


10

Ninewells


9

Brechin


5
Montrose


5

Laurencekirk


5

Forfar Fire Station

4

Tarfside to Edzell

3

Aberdeen


2

Whitehills, Forfar

1

This is the first year we have had journeys to ARI Aberdeen and to the dentist at Laurencekirk.  The Montrose journeys were to an exercise class at The Links Health Centre and a course for MS sufferers on how to cope with exhaustion was held at Forfar Fire Station.  We have been able to organise all appropriate requests and have received a lot of positive feedback.

Reasons for the cut in the number of journeys were discussed.  Sarah reported that quite a few of the original users of the service had either died or moved into care.  It was also felt that  after 4 years there may be quite a number of people who do not know about the service.  Leaflets have been printed and the drivers were asked to distribute them round the village.  We are also going to put notices in the Cottage, the Pharmacy and in Brechin Health Centre and Pharmacies.
Financial Report

Janet Fowlie gave the financial report and thanked John Clark for auditing the accounts.
Donations from patients, this financial year totalled £604.81 - down £132.40 on last year.  This was due to the significant drop in journeys.  Donations per journey averaged £7.85 which was excellent compared to £5.50 per journey last year

We no longer receive funding from NHS Tayside Endowment Fund as it was only for a three year period
In January 2017we renewed our Insurance with AON UK Ltd.  It cost £281.00 - an ,increase of £1.20 on the previous year.

£767.76 was paid out to our drivers for mileage claims at 42p per mile.  There was a shortfall of £162.95 compared to donations from patients which is acceptable as we originally estimated income based on 70% of payments to drivers and it actually covered 78.8% of our drivers’ costs this financial year.

Other costs were rent of the charity shop £136.50 for 2 weeks, telephone expenses to Sarah of £60 and £10 for printing costs..

We have a healthy Bank Balance of £5,532.84 at the 31st May 2017.  Our funds were boosted by £1,651.02 raised from our 2 weeks in the Charity Shop in June 2016.  Then, in May 2017 we  ran the Pop-up-Shop for a week raising £563.50. A hamper was raffled which boosted our takings by £114
Although we have a healthy bank balance, there is concern over funding in the future as we no longer receive funding from NHS Tayside, the Charity Shop is no longer available for fund raising nor is there a vacancy to use the  Pop-up-Shop  next year.

Setting up and dismantling the Pop-up-Shop was a lot  of work compared to running the Charity Shop.  Thanks were given to Sarah and David Turner, Eileen Haggart, Frances McGill and Janet Fowlie for their assistance. 
We do a lot of local journeys to the Health Centre for which no mileage claims are made.  This helps boost our funds especially if we get donations from the patients, which we usually do.

As we are now a Charity we have to submit a report and our accounts to OSCR.
Chairman’s Annual Report
Dr Jacobs reported that he was very happy with the service offered and thanked everyone for their efforts, especially Sarah and Janet
Election of Chairman, Co-ordinator and Chairman
After discussion, it was proposed that we accept the status quo and this was backed by the rest of the committee.

Marc Jacobs will continue as  Chairman, Janet Fowlie as Treasurer/Secretary and Sarah Turner as Daily Co-ordinator.  All the Volunteer Drivers are on the Committee.
Sarah gave an excellent insight to her job as daily co-ordinator.

Charity Shop

Eileen Haggart reported that the Charity Shop is still on the market.  Although there has been interest and offers, they have not been accepted. The loss of the Charity Shop will badly affect fund raising for all groups in the village.  In the meantime, the EVIS committee are running the shop until it is sold.     

EVIS Funding Application
Local groups who have previously used the Charity Shop for fund raising are able to apply to EVIS for a share of the money which has been raised in the Charity Shop this year.  Although we have a healthy bank balance, it was felt that we should make an application as we are uncertain where our funds will come from in the future.  We completed the form and applied for  between £500 and £1000 to assist with our daily running costs.

Fund raising will be reviewed at our next meeting.

Discussion Time
Janet Fowlie had checked out the insurance cover for drivers over 75 and they are covered for Public and Products Liability, Legal Expenses, Personal Assault, Loss of Money and Employer’s Liability.  There are restrictions for over 75s in the amount they can claim for Personal Accident but they should be able to claim through their own car insurance.

 Drivers were asked to hand in a copy of their own up-to-date insurance documents if they had not already done so.

Kay Robertson  of Voluntary Action Angus talked about their voluntary driver scheme.  It covers a large area - Monifieth, Arbroath, Montrose, Brechin and Kirriemuir and surrounding districts.    They have a mini bus which is available to any of our drivers who have a D1 on their licence. However, it is based in Forfar.  VAA also run 2 electric cars which helps to keep fuel costs down and have a car with wheelchair access.
Our fuel costs were discussed and it was agreed to continue reimbursing our drivers at 42p per mile.  It will be reviewed next year.

Closing Remarks
 The volunteer drivers were thanked for their support and contribution over the year.

